
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
 

March 17, 2015 
 
 
Agenda Item: 7.1 
 
Subject:     Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) – Occupational Safety 

Councils of America, District–Economic Development: OSHA Training Center 
 
 
Background:   The Occupational Safety Councils of America (OSCA) is an organization founded 
to address the safety training and services needs of the refinery industry. The organization has 
expanded into other industries but remains focused on providing safety training and services for 
employers.  
 
The Occupational Safety Councils of America and the Chabot-Las Positas Community College 
District’s OSHA Training Center wish to create a Memorandum of Understanding to serve the 
employers and workers in Central and Southern California and Southern Nevada and beyond.  
 
OSCA partners with Workforce Investment Boards to create workforce development programs 
in the area of safety, many of which include OSHA-numbered courses. Working in partnership 
with OSCA, we can deliver safety classes as well as participate in creating new opportunities for 
unemployed or under-employed persons, most notably returning post 9-11veterans. Expenses 
and revenue for the OSHA-numbered classes will be shared by both parties, processing fees will 
be charged by CLPCCD for grant-funded programs.  
 
Recommended Action:   That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) between Occupational Safety Councils of America, District–Economic 
Development: OSHA Training Center, for the period March 18, 2015 through June 30, 2017. It 
is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to 
execute the MOU on behalf of the District. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted: Celia Esposito-Noy/Date  Approved: Jannett N. Jackson/Date 
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